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Good Afternoon and Welcome Everyone. It is a pleasure to 

be here today. 

 

Thank you for joining us today to officially unveil this 

spectacular outdoor ping pong table. 

 

I think you will agree that The Ping Pong table is welcome 

addition to the latest improvements in Morningside Park, 

which will bring more opportunities for outdoor activities in 

the community. 

 

The Ping Pong table is an investment in our community. And 

more importantly, it is an investment in all of us.  

 



The City of Toronto believes that community recreation 

makes a healthy connection with the people who use them, 

which enhances their lives immensely. 

 

I would like to thank the Forest Hill Rotary Club,  

Chako Setoyama and James Matsumoto for making this 

significant contribution. 

 

I would also like to thank Norm Waite and Dianne Moore who 

could not be here with us today, for their leadership in 

making this initiative a success. And the City of Toronto 

Parks department, Supervisor Gord Bacon is here with us 

today, for helping with the installation of the table. 

 

At this time I would like to ask Chako Setoyama to say a few 

words about “Outdoor Ping Pong Tables for Parks” initiative. 


